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What’s on in February! 

Please let us know the time and date of events in April/May for the next edition of        

Village Life by no later than Friday 10th March 2017 

If you send us an article for the next edition, please bear in mind that it will be            

delivered at the end of March so any events you report on will have happened before 

then.  If you want to mention any upcoming events or activities please make sure they 

are in April and May (or later). 

    

Sun 5th Sunday Social Club St Martins Centre 3.30pm 

Tues 7th 

WI 

Visit to Upstairs  

Downstairs 

Oswestry  

Wed 8th 

Weston Rhyn Gardening 
Club 

Climbing & Wall Plants 

Weston Rhyn Institute 7:30pm 

Thurs. 9th St Martins Parish Council St Martins Centre  7pm 

    

Sun 12th Green Gym Colliery entrance  1:30pm 

Tues 14th  IMMC Meeting St Martins Centre 7:30pm 
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Off the back of a very busy Christmas period the 
band have just competed in the Butlins           
Mineworkers Championships at Butlins Skegness 
which were held on 14

th
 January.  The band 

played the piece “The Lion and the Rose” and 
were rewarded with 3

rd
 place in the Third Section 

together with some wonderful comments from the 
brass band media. 
 
 
 
 

  
The band are now looking ahead to the 
Third Section Area Championships 
which are held in Bedworth on 11

th
 

March where we are looking to win and 
secure a promotion to the second       
section as well as the Brass Band      
Finals to be held in Cheltenham in     
September.  This will be the band’s 
main goal of 2017 but we also have a 
very busy and varied programme of 
events planned, together with some    
exiting news about the new training 
band to be set up in the near future.  

 
 
 
 
Further details will be provided in the next edition however if you wish to know further 
information about this or wish to come and listen to the band please feel free to come 
to see us.  We rehearse Sunday evenings 7 until 9 in the St Martins Community       
Centre. 
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Homefix Plumbing and Heating 
We are a small family run business and have one of our team living in your area.   

 

 

 
Gas Boiler Servicing            

and Installation 
Full Bathroom Refit Packages 

Any plumbing, taps, toilets 
  
  

Gas Safe Registered 

 
Free quotations and 

no call out fees. 
For an                  

appointment 
please call 
Vanessa on 

  

01588 620250 

 

www.homefixplumbingandheating.co.uk 

email: homefixplumbing@yahoo.co.uk 

Village Volunteering is a Qube project that aims to spread the 

word about local volunteering opportunities and support 

people to become involved in local community groups. It is 

funded by the Three Parishes Big local Programme. 

Volunteering is a great way to get to know people, help in your local community and gain new 

skills and experience; and there are lots of opportunities available locally with things such as 

admin, helping the elderly or outdoors conservation.   

Come and find out more about volunteering opportunities in the 

area at one of our drop in sessions. They are on the First Tuesday 

of every month in the St Martins Centre. The upcoming dates 

are: 

10am-12pm on Tuesday 7th February   

10am-12pm on Tuesday 7th March   

10am-12pm on Tuesday 4th April  

There are also drop ins in Weston Rhyn and Gobowen. For more information contact Alex    

Drury, Volunteering Officer at Qube - 01691 656882 or email volunteering@big-local.org.uk.  

http://www.homefixplumbingandheating.co.uk
mailto:volunteering@big-local.org.uk
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St Martins School News 

The School Council met with Sue Schofield this week to talk about her planned     

sponsored swim.  

Sue is the chair of the Ifton Colliery Commemorative Project who are in the process of 

commissioning a statue which will stand in the Memorial Garden (by Stan’s). In 1968 

the Colliery closed it’s doors for the last time, the statue will be an ever lasting memory 

of that time. It is hoped to unveil it in November 2018 to mark the 50th anniversary of 

the closure. 

The cost will be significant (it will depend on which of the 2 possible statues as to the 

cost) and Sue’s swim will help.  She says “swimming is something I love doing so I felt 

it was a good way to fundraise for this project” and that “I am looking to raise at least 

£1000 pledges before I set a date and time but it will be at the St Martins Sports Centre 

at the School, which the miners originally paid for”. 

Sponsor forms are available from: Sue Schofield, Terry Ellis, Ken Hinton, and John 

St Martins Amenity Areas 

The Parish Council invites suitably qualified persons to express an interest in the    
St Martins Parish Council Litter Picking contract starting on the 1st April 2017. 

 

Those interested can register their interests with the Chairman, Sue Schofield, at 
suescho@hotmail.co.uk or with the Parish Clerk, Edward Davies, at 

clerk@stmartinsparishcouncil.gov.uk 
by 28th February 2017 

mailto:suescho@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:clerk@stmartinsparishcouncil.gov.uk
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A Fond Farwell to a  

Village Hero 
St. Martins football club are sad to          
announce the passing of our Hon.         
Secretary Derek Stokes aged 78 

As many of you will be aware, Derek was 
the backbone of our club for many years, 
taking on various roles, manager, treasur-
er, secretary, kit man, linesman and even 
as a player well into this 50's. 

He was a successful player for the club 
and won many individual and team         
accolades in his time with us. 

Chairman Terry Ellis on behalf of the club: 

"Our thoughts go to Sue, Simon, Martin 
and the family at this sad time. Derek 
meant the world to us all" 
 

RIP Derek 
 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

All at Village Life would like to add their heart felt 
condolence's. 
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SUDOKU 

Here’s a great picture for you to colour 
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As we write at the beginning of the year our thoughts are of new        

beginnings.  On the second Sunday of the year we worked on the 

hedge near the Colliery Entrance – the one at the end of the 

Horse Field that was inadvertently chopped down last year.  

We have planted a number of small saplings along the old 

hedge line.  You won’t notice them yet as they are only small            

beginnings, but when the Parish Council provides us with 

some larger specimens you will be able to see some new 

growth.  Our aim is to provide a biodiverse wildlife corridor at 

the entrance to the reserve.  Hazel, Bird Cherry and Wild Plum 

will eventually provide food for birds and small mammals while 

the branches will provide perching and nesting opportunities. 

After our work at the Colliery Entrance we went over to Price’s 

Dingle, thinking of the snowdrops that will soon begin to herald 

the start of another growing season.  However, our work was 

not with the forthcoming snowdrops, but with the detritus of the 

old year.  We dug out silted up drains, removing large quantities of accumulated sand. 

This work will stop erosion and maintain good drainage across the pathway.  We also 

cleared the rotting leaves off the boardwalk as they had reached the stage when they 

become slippery and potentially hazardous. 

But to return to snowdrops – or galanthus nivalis to 

give it its botanical name.  This part of the country is 

richly endowed with this charming plant.  Its name 

galanthus is derived from two Greek words meaning 

milk flower, and it is also sometimes known as the   

flower of hope. The Countryfile website –               

countryfile.com – gives nine things you might not know 

about snowdrops, including that the bulbs are           

poisonous if eaten.  It also reminds us that under         

International Convention it is illegal to collect bulbs 

from the wild. Snowdrops are  tending to appear earlier 

in the year than they used to and the spectacular      

display at Chirk  Castle is expected in early February. 

 In our work on Ifton Meadows the small group of      
volunteers are only able to achieve a fraction of what 
could be done.  If you visit and enjoy this beautiful site 
perhaps you could join us in the afternoon of the 2

nd
 

Sunday of each month to help maintain this valuable 
asset to the community. 

Ifton Meadows  

Management Committee 
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The ladies of St Martins Craft Guild have been busy knitting and          

crocheting hats, garments and blankets for poor and underprivileged Portuguese babies 
and children.      

Also they have been knitting 'twiddle muffs' for dementia patients in the Royal       
Shrewsbury Hospital. 
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Sunday Social Club 

Our first two Sunday Afternoon Socials were a great success.  The people 
who attended had an enjoyable afternoon with lots of conversation, cups of 
tea or coffee and sandwiches and cake. 

We have therefore decided to continue with this Club which will take place 
at St Martins Centre Lounge on the  

1st Sunday of each month 
the next date being the  

5th February at 3.30pm  
and the following one on the  

5th March at the same time. 

Please therefore feel free to join us and if you wish to contact us for more 
details or have difficulty in travel please call: 

Mrs. Valerie Thompson  On 01691 658756 
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BJS HARDWARE 

 SUPPLIES! 
We stock nails, screws, drill bits and all other 

DIY necessities. 

We also stock bulbs in all sizes, extension 

leads and various other items! 

Come down to BJ’s Gas Supplies to have a 

look around! 

Or brows our website 

www.bjshardwaresupplies.co.uk 

Call us on: 01691773651 

Chartered  

Accountants 

and 

Business  

Advisers 

Offices at: Ellesmere, Oswestry,  

and Llangollen  

Telephone: 01691 622098 

e-mail: partners@morriscook.co.uk 

www.morriscook.co.uk 

 

Business Support  
Programme 
 
Management Accounts 
 
Payroll Services 
 
Auditing 
 
Tax Planning 
 
Business Start Ups 
 
Accounts Preparation 
 
SAGE software sales and 
support 
 
Financial Services 

   

      Posh Pooches   
    

             Professional Dog Grooming 
   For All Breeds  

  
Also Available for Pet Sitting in your own home. 

 
If you want to go away (even for just a day), or are working long hours and are       

worried about leaving your dog for too long but don’t want to put them into kennels,  
why not leave them in their own home and I will come in and walk, feed and generally 

look after them while you are away.   
 

Happy to provide a collection service for dog grooming within the village for anyone 
without transport. 

 
Please call me to discuss your needs. 

 
Telephone:  Karen Sinclair     07866 039621 

                  Greenfields Farm,    
   St.Martins  SY11 3HH 

mailto:partners@morriscook.co.uk
http://www.morriscook.co.uk/
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 DECEMBER Report  

 
 

On 6th December we had a short meeting at which the 
Competition Cup was presented to Ann Sadler, 2nd was 
Shirley Willis, 3rd was Pam Doyle.  The Exhibition Cup was 
presented to Alice Wilding with Helen Williams and Shirley 

Willis joint 2nd.  Our President Shirley Willis also presented Orchid plants to Alice   
Wilding and Isobel Banham and thanked them for the years they had served on the 
committee from which they are both now retiring.  29 members and friends then enjoyed 
a very nice meal at The Greyhound, Overton Road.  We had a raffle and a quiz.  The 
raffle proceeds have been donated to The Village Life Magazine.  At the end of a very 
enjoyable evening Shirley wished everyone a Happy Christmas and New Year. 

JANUARY 2017  

St Martins W.I. got off to a good start at our meeting on 3rd January after our President 
Shirley Willis welcomed everyone and wished us all a Happy New Year.  We then went 
on to vote where we will go for our annual outing on August 1st.  We decided on 
Gregynog Hall Gardens.  Gregynog is situated in the stunning Montgomeryshire     
countryside and offers a mixture of Grade 1 listed formal gardens and woodland walks, 
which include a Lily lake, a Bee Apiary and stone statues.  There is also a Courtyard 
Cafe and gift shop.  So something for us all to look forward to come the Summer.       
Angela Ree asked us to come up with ideas for the Oswestry Show table top           
competition, the theme will be "On The Farm".  Our speaker was Sue Lloyd from Erddig 
Hall and gave a slide show and very interesting talk of the history of the hall. We were 
then told the story of 32 year old Ellen Penketh a cook/housekeeper who came to 
Erddig in 1902 to work for the Squire Philip Yorke and his new wife Louisa Yorke. They 
gave lavish dinner parties and despite only ever having been a cook previously she was 
expected to run the whole household and was constantly told to keep costs down whilst 
they gave increasingly larger dinner parties.  She was accused of stealing £500 from 
the accounts in 1907, a sum equivalent to £28,000 in today's money.  She never had a 
penny to her name and no one could ever trace her having any money tucked away.  
We had to decide on the evidence if we thought she was guilty or innocent.  It turned 
out she was acquitted at Ruthin Assizes, but was never able to work in a big house 
again.  The whole thing backfired on the Yorke family as it came out in the newspapers 
they only paid her the salary of a cook and the other staff only half the going rate.  What 
a sad but interesting tale.  Shirley Willis gave the vote of thanks.  Our next meeting will 
be on 7th February when Sue Dewhirst will talk about cardiac arrest in the young. 

You can find us on Facebook if they type in exactly as follows:- www.facebook.com/
StMartinsWI/  
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Huw Manford 
Trees & Gardens 

 

 Hedge Trimming 
 Tree Surgery 
 Landscaping 
 Fencing 
 Micro Digger & Operator  

Fully Insured 

Contact:  
07803 957681  
 01691 778566 

Precision Property 

Improvements 

Based in St Martins, we do the following: 

   *Kitchens   *Bathrooms 

   *Bedrooms *Joinery 

    *Plastering *Tiling 

*Decking *Flooring 

*Doors  *Skirting 

*and Full Renovations 

So if  you want a business who will be neat, 
reliable, and tidy up after themselves then 

look no further – call Marty today on:   

(01691) 77 26 33 
www.precisionpropertyimprovements.co.uk 

‘The Definitive Choice’ 

 
PENTRE NURSERY 

Glyn Morlas Lane,  St Martins 

Tel:  01691 772475                                  

Mobile: 07759 163 865 
 

Heathers, Conifers, Shrubs 

Perennials, Roses, Fruit Trees 

Summer Bedding Plants 

Hanging Baskets 

 

Compost, Bark, Manure 

Weed Suppressant Membrane, 
 

OPEN 9 - 5 EVERYDAY 

http://www.precisionpropertyimprovements.co.uk
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The Cellar Church?  
 

Over the last couple of years you may have heard of us. 
At The Cellar Church, our aim is to live out the Gospel 
message as the Bible directs us – that is to lead people 
to salvation through a personal relationship with Jesus 
Christ and at the same time serve our community and 
those in need around us.  We are known as ‘The Cellar 

Church’ or ‘TCC’ because our first venue was located underneath the old Town Hall in 
Ellesmere in what used to be a wine cellar.  
 

The Cellar Church was established in March 2014 and has grown rapidly from 11 regular 
attenders and 1 child to upwards of 80 and nearly 20 children!  As a result of this growth 
in August 2016 The Cellar Church relocated from the centre of town to the                 
Ellesmere Business Park.  We now have a fantastic venue more suited to our needs and 
one which allows us to consider our next steps as part of God’s plan.  As we meet          
together in an informal cafe-style setting to worship, pray and study the Bible, our desire 
is to continue to bring the Good News of Jesus Christ to the people of Ellesmere and    
beyond.  
 

Our purpose statement currently is, Through love we glorify God by making and growing 
disciples and our mission; Sharing Jesus, Sharing Life.  These statements explain what 
we are about as a church. 
 

We meet every Sunday at 10am for around an hour – come early and stay late for tea, 
coffee, biscuits and fellowship.  We also have a network of Life Groups that meet weekly 
and we attend regular Christian 
events around the country.  If 
you would like to find out more 
or keep up to date with TCC 
please find us on Facebook, 
give us a call on 07711986694 
or visit our website at  
www.cellarchurch.co.uk 

 

Rainbows is for girls age 5-7 years and is  

exciting, messy, friendly and lots of fun. Rainbows 

meet on Mondays at 6.00pm until 7.00pm at the  

Methodist Chapel, Ellesmere Road.  For more          

information contact  Heather on 01691 778598 or 

07854 799 058 or to register your child's interest visit 

https://enquiryym.girlguiding.org.uk// 

https://enquiryym.girlguiding.org.uk/
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01691772413 
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Free Training Course – Writing Exceptional Grant Applications 

Thursday 6
th
 April, 9:00 – 16:15 at St Martins Community Centre, Overton Road, St  

Martins. 

Would you like to learn more about how to develop and write grant or funding              
applications for your organisation or community group?  As part of our commitment to 
developing skills and to bringing more grant funding into the area, we have arranged this 
training course for residents or people who are involved in community groups based in 
the Three Parishes Big Local area.   

Places on this free course are limited and must be pre-booked.  For more details about 
the course and to book your place, please contact Bridget or Paula on 01691 656882. 

New for 2017 – “My Money Matters”.   

Financial exclusion and basic money management skills were identified as areas of  
concern in the early stages of the Three Parishes Big Local programme.  In our first 2 
years, we have started to tackle this by promoting Credit Union Services in the local    
area but the aim of our “My Money Matters” project in Years 3-5 is to tackle a number of 
different, but inter-linked, issues. 

We will be working with local organisations to create new services and to promote       
existing money-related services that will include debt advice and opportunities to learn 
about budgeting and ways to save money.  Look out for more information on our         
Facebook page, on noticeboards and in village magazines over the coming months.   

If you would like to know more about this project and how it could help you, please    
contact Bridget.  

Listed below are some contact details that you may find useful if you would like to speak 
to someone about debt or money worries, including rent arrears and any benefits that 
you may be entitled to: 

The Money Advice Service – 0800 138 7777 - www.moneyadviceservice.org.uk/en/
tools/debt-advice-locator 

Citizens Advice – Oswestry – 0344 499 1100 - www.citizensadvice.org.uk/debt-and-
money/help-with-debt/ 

Citizens Advice – Wrexham – 0344 477 2020 - www.citizensadvice.org.uk/wales/debt
-and-money/help-with-debt/ 

FAIRshare Credit Union - 01743 240403 - www.fairshare.uk.com 

Stop Loan Sharks - 0300 555 2222  - www.gov.uk/report-loan-shark 

Got any ideas?  Like to get involved?  Want to keep up with 3 Parishes Big Local 
news?  Contact Bridget, Paula, or the Three Parishes Big Local Partnership: 

Write to: Qube, Oswald Road, Oswestry, SY11 1RB Tel: 01691 656882 
email: b.laraway@qube-oca.org.uk – p.pugh@qube-oca.org.uk 

Check out our website: www.big-local.org  
Like our Facebook page: 3PBigLocal and Follow us on twitter: 3PBigLocal 

Three Parishes Big Local  

January 2017 

mailto:b.laraway@qube-oca.org.uk
mailto:p.pugh@qube-oca.org.uk
http://www.big-local.org
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Could you be a  

Trustee? 
WANTED: Enthusiastic and talented people who feel 

they have skills that would help one of North           

Shropshire’s most vibrant and forward-thinking charities move forward into the 

future.   

Qube, Oswestry are looking for Trustees - talented people wishing to put something 

back into the community and prepared to play a central role in managing the            

organisation, helping to develop the strategic vision for the future while building on the 

successes of the last 25 years. 

Qube has a dynamic, hands-on Board of Trustees which is looking for enthusiastic     

people with professional skills, business acumen or relevant life experience to join 

them in taking Qube forward. 

Qube, which is located in the centre of Oswestry, offers a portfolio of essential      

community services including; Community Transport, Shopmobility, Care information, 

Volunteering, Arts and Learning. 

Applicants should be willing to actively participate in Board meetings which are held 

approximately 5 times per year and be able to work effectively as part of a team.  This 

is a voluntary position in which you will be making a significant contribution to the 

wellbeing of our community.  Volunteering as a Qube Trustee could also be a valuable 

opportunity if you are seeking to develop your career to a more senior level. 

For a confidential discussion or to register 

your interest please contact Laurel Roberts 

on 01691 656882 or  

email: l.roberts@qube-oca.org.uk  

www.qube-oca.org.uk   

Qube, Oswald Road, Oswestry, SY11 

1RB     

Charity No: 1063319 Inc Company 

3390138  
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PANEL-FIX 

Motor Body Repair Specialists 

Tel: 01691 777555 / 778209 

 

Darrell & Lee Cooke 

Unit 1b St Martins Business Park 

Ellesmere Road 

St Martins 

Oswestry 

Shropshire 

SY11 3BE 

 

We have installed a new modern spray bake  

oven in our new premises, offering a high quality 

finish.  

Also, we refurbish and weld plastic bumpers 

 

OIL BOILER 

Service and Repairs 

 

Specialising in 

 Servicing,  

 Breakdowns 

 Maintenance  
 

On all Oil Fired Boilers 

OFTEC QUALIFIED 

Call now for prompt service 

#Stuart Jones 

01691 682480    -    07940 757503 

 

You can also call me direct on 07730774362 

 

Dean Lewis 
St Martins 

 

PLUMBING&HEATING 

Installation & Servicing 

Central Heating Systems 

Boilers 

Bathrooms & Showers 

Washing Machines etc 

All Work Guaranteed 

 

TEL: 01691 777408 

MOBILE: 07808 909482 


